Rusty

City

Mayor Johnson

OCOEE Manager

Commissioners
John Grogan, District 1
Rosemary Wilsen, District 2
Richard Firstner, District 3

Manager
Oliver III, District 4

Contact: Joy P. Wright

Cell: 407-721-7148

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

March 13, 2019

Robert D. Frank

## Ocoee Lakefront Park Construction Impacts: An Update

**OCOEE, Fla.** – The City of Ocoee's historic downtown revitalization continues to move forward and will impact landmarks near Ocoee City Hall, but is not anticipated to affect public parking at City Hall.

The city's Veterans Memorial Wall is now located in the area of active construction and will not be accessible by the public until construction is completed in July 2019. The granite memorial wall, located at Bill Breeze Park, is inscribed with the names of Ocoee residents who gave their lives for freedom. The wall and other monuments are being relocated and incorporated into a larger and more visible memorial area on the Bluford Avenue side of the Withers-Maguire House.

Also starting on March 14, the city's electric car charging station adjacent to city hall will be closed for the next several months because of the downtown redevelopment. The public is invited to use the city's other electric car charging station located at 1800 A.D. Mims Road. That charging station is open Monday through Thursday from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. On Fridays, electric car drivers may charge up 7 a.m. to 4 p.m.

For more information on the City of Ocoee's historic \$44 million dollar downtown revitalization project, visit <a href="https://www.ocoee.org/832/Downtown or call 407-554-7063">https://www.ocoee.org/832/Downtown or call 407-554-7063</a>.

###